
HOUSE COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE SUBCOMMITTEE ON BUSINESS

March 30, 1993    Hearing Room 343 8:30 a.m.   Tapes 71-72

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rep. Bob Repine, Chair Rep. Hedy Rijken, Vice-Chair
Rep. Lisa Naito Rep. Liz VanLeeuwen Rep. Cynthia Wooten

STAFF PRESENT:          Janet McComb, Committee Administrator Debbie
Schieno, Committee Clerk

MEASURES CONSIDERED:          HB 2160 - Public Hearing/Possible Work
Session HB 3104 - Public Hearing HB 3105 - Public Hearing HB 3106 -
Public Hearing

[--- Unable To Translate Graphic ---]

These minutes contain materials which paraphrase and/or summarize
statements made  during  this session.  Only  text  enclosed in
quotation marks report  a speaker's  exact words.  For complete contents
of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 71, SIDE A

005    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3104

013   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A).

036  MARY  BURNS  TOMLINSON,  COUNSEL, US  WEST  COMMUNICATIONS: 
Submits and reviews testimony  in  favor  of  HB 3104  (EXHIBIT  B)  and
proposed

amendments HB 3104-1 (EXHIBIT C). -Questions language in Section 3.
-Responds to questions.

381   DENISE  McPHAIL,   PORTLAND  GENERAL  ELECTRIC:   Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of HB 3104 (EXHIBIT D).

TAPE 72, SIDE A

052  SCOTT  GIRARD, PUBLIC  UTILITY COMMISSION  OF  OREGON: States  that
they have no opposition to HB 3104. -Responds to questions. PUBLIC
HEARING ON HB 2160

132  JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR: Outlines the  bill and
speaks to the hand engrossed HB 2160-1 (EXHIBIT E).

WORK SESSION ON HB 2160

147  REP. NAITO: Questions the closure of  the Portland branch of the
Federal Reserve Bank?



154  DARIN BOND, OREGON STATE TREASURY: The  Federal Reserve has no
intention of closing the Portland branch, although  they no longer
provide these

functions.

176    MOTION:  REP. VanLEEUWEN moves the HB 2160-1 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

184  MOTION: REP. VanLEEUWEN moves HB 2160,  as amended, to the full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. VanLEEUWEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3105

195   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT F).

215  SCOTT GIRARD, TELECOMMUNICATIONS  DIVISION ADMINISTRATOR, PUBLIC
UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON: Submits and reviews testimony in favor of
HB 310 5 (EXHIBIT G).

285  GARY WILHELMS, US WEST COMMUNICATIONS:  Submits and reviews
testimony in favor of HB 3105 (EXHIBIT H) and speaks to proposed
amendments included in testimony.

TAPE 71, SIDE B

003    MR. WILHELMS:  Responds to questions.

033  REP. WOOTEN: Questions  infrastructure acquisition and
costs/competitive rates.

MR. WILHELMS:  Explains the intent of the bill.

095    MR. GIRARD:  Continues his testimony in favor of HB 3105 (EXHIBIT
G).

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 3106

163   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
staff Measure Summary  (EXHIBIT  I) and  speaks  to the  proposed  HB
3106-1

amendments (EXHIBIT J).

185  MARY  BURNS  TOMLINSON,  US  WEST  COMMUNICATIONS:  Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of HB 3106 (EXHIBIT K).

376   GARY  WILHELMS,  US  WEST  COMMUNICATIONS:  Speaks  to  the
collection statutes.

TAPE 72, SIDE B

004  MR. WILHELMS:  We do  not object  to the  proposed HB 3106-1
amendments with the exception of the words "or communication", in line



3.

022  SANDY  FLICKER,  OREGON  RURAL  ELECTRIC  COOPERATIVE  ASSOCIATION:
This amendment was requested because of the definition contained in HB
310 6, which does not include  electric co-ops, PUD,  or municipal
electrics.

The proposed definition will include all electric utilities.

040  SCOTT GIRARD, OREGON  PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION:  Speaks to the
proposed amendments. -Communication is intended to cover the eleven
telephone cooperatives in the state that do  billing and collection  for
long distance carriers.

These are not defined under ORS 759.005 as telecommunications utilities.
If language is deleted it will exclude the eleven telephone cooperatives
in the state.

066    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 10:10 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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